
 

Licensure Requirements for Investigational New
Drugs and Products

The Ohio Board of Pharmacy recently formalized its policy regarding the licensure requirements
for those engaged in clinical trials under investigational new drug applications (INDs).
 
For more information on these licensure requirements, the Board developed this guidance
document: www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/IND.

To ensure no disruption to research, the Board adopted a resolution on 8/4/2025 that grants
those engaged in clinical trials of an investigational new drug or product until February 4, 2026
to become appropriately licensed.
 
For more information and a copy of the resolution, visit: www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/IND.

People call, text, and chat the 988 Lifeline to talk about a lot of emotional needs—not just
thoughts of suicide. Whatever your reason, the #988Lifeline is there to help. There is
hope.
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